
   
                                                                                                          

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
        
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                  
                                                                           

 July 24 , 2012  
   

Everyone is invited  to  
 Summer  Worship 

Services.  
 

Sundays 
Holy Communion at  9:00 a.m. 
Coffee & Fellowship to follow 

          through September 9 
  

 Saturdays 
Holy Communion at 5:00 p.m. 

through  August 25  
             
              
 

                Contact Us  
         Pastor Michael Schmidt 

 pastormike@gracedm.org  
   

Director of Laity Ministries 
Stephanie Johnson          

stephaniejohnson@q.com 
 

Director of Music Ministries 
Jennifer Wohlenhaus Bloomberg 

jennwohlenhaus@yahoo.com 
 

Director of Ensembles 
Sherry Kocek 

skocek@msn.com  
 

Grace Kids' Care Director 
Heather Nelson 

heathernelsondc@msn.com 
276-0943 

 

Office Administrator 
Jacquelyn Holmes 

worship@gracedm.org 
276-6873 

 

Office Assistant 
Michelle Voelker 

rvoelker1@mchsi.com  
 

Receptionist 
Diana Johnson 

     dianal.johnson@mchsi.com  
 

Website 
www.gracedm.org 

  276·6873 
Fax 276·4048 

 

 

 

          Sabbath      
There is something about being at camp that makes one think of the need for 
sabbath time.  It might be that there are moments during your time at camp that 
are profoundly relaxing and peace-filled.  For the Bible Study on Thursday we 
spent our time doing a "perimeter hike" around Lutheran Lakeside while 
reflecting on Psalm 139, "O Lord, you have searched me and you know me."  
It was so relaxing walking the 3.5 miles, while stopping for prayer and reflection 
at various stops around the camp.  There were a number of places that I did not 
know existed.  We stopped at two different campfire rings that are different from 
the two that I have known in my time at Lakeside.  There were also other very 
beautiful places around camp that I had never seen before, including very quiet 
pathways, two differing ropes courses, and an impressive new bridge over part 
of the lagoon. 
 

This time of relaxation is good to get one in tune with creation and our maker.  
While reflecting on creation, it became clear that creation, although profoundly 
beautiful, is not perfect by the standards of the world.  Every tree is different.  
The leaves and pine cones, flowers and the like, are not perfect.  They are all 
different and sometimes don't even appear to match, even while within the 
same tree.  Yet, they are perfect in the eyes of the Creator.  God has made 
them the way that they are, are they are viewed as an example of a 
masterpiece, perfect in the eyes of God. 
 

We, too, are not perfect by the standards of the world.  It is so easy to look at 
someone or something else and begin to feel like you are lacking.  Very few 
people match the images the culture brings forward as perfect and beautiful in 
the imagery of movies and magazines.  Yet, in the same way, we are all perfect 
in the eyes of God.  Just the way you are.  Even if you cannot see it, God can. 
 

The other side of camp that makes one think of the need for sabbath time is that 
although relaxing, it is also profoundly tiring.  You see the same trend each and 
every year.  As families arrive, everyone is filled with energy and ready for the 
week.  By Wednesday, all of the children are the most hyper and the adults are 
the most relaxed.  By Thursday, the children are all "moody" and the adults are 
getting tired.  Friday...it is time to go home and all involved are, well, ready. 
 

Even while on the mountain top, we need to take a break.  We need sabbath 
time.  We need a break.  I am more and more reminded of how so many in the 
United States have unused vacation time each year.  Why is that?  There are a 
number of theories as to why this happens, but is it really important to 
understand why?  It is more important to find time to enjoy family and friends, 
creation and relationships. 
 

It is a joy to be able to write this from Lutheran Lakeside, and knowing that by 
the time you read it I will be enjoying vacation with my family.  I would not be the 
leader that I hope to be if I did not practice what I preach.  It will be great to 
spend time with Jenie and Allison.  It was such a joy to share our wedding day 
with so many of you and we look forward to the years to come, together with the 
good people of Grace.  But first...some Sabbath. 
 

Pastor Mike 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
          
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                        
 

 
 

               August Birthdays 
 
August   1 Cathleen Swanson 

  Laura Schwarz 
  Amy Neal 
                2 Kevin Drury 

  Deborah Helt 
  3 Michael Hansen 
  4 Matthew Trickel 

  Grace Merkwan 
   5 Shirley Dyson 

  Roland Zimany 
  Donald Swanson 
  Elizabeth Rudisill 
  Joshua Appenzeller 
  Kayleigh Medhurst 
  6 Carla Peterman 

  Riannon Brown 
  7 Kenneth DeBolt 

  Laynne Weber 
   8 Teri Koch 
  9 Ross Lewis 

  Katherine Lenhart 
 10 Delores Larsen 

  Jeffrey Anderson 
 11 Linda Ulrick 
 12 Ruth Ann Allen 
 13 Paul Johnson 

  Maria Jacobo 
  Josefina Ruiz 
 14 Milton Heiser 

  Darlene Stuckle 
  Angela Hansen 
  Rachel Welty 
 15 Connie Heuton 

  J. (Alex) Pilon 
  Adam Dostalik 
 16 Cheryl Weatherington 
 17 Jordan Carter 
 18 Beverly Russell 

  Michael Best 
 19 Ruth Berven 

  Alyssa Weaver 
 20 Janette Grodt 

  Patricia Anderson 
  Brent Ridnour 
  Cooper Mortenson 
 21 Tom McCleary 
 23 Marvin Johns 

  Janice Nordeen 
  Mark Mattes 
 24 Grace Schroeder 

  Janet Trentmann 
  John Gronert 
  Linda Gronert 
  Barry Moon 
  Chris Hidalgo 
 25 Scott Honsey 
 27 Tim Nelson 

  Sean Anderson 
 28 Richard Randolph 

  Philip Snyder 
  Brandon Niemuth 
 29 Palma Williams 

  Susan Halblom 
  Todd Prescott 
 30 Janet Gross 

  Leonard Ringgenberg 
  Janet Habick 
 31 Eleanor Carlson 

  Gary Nehmer 
  

  
              

     Thank You from the Lutheran World Relief Committee  
The Lutheran World Relief Committee says "Thanks!" for the generous 
response to our appeal this past spring for our LWR Quilt and Kit ministry. 
Donations received in March 2012 totaled $1,110.00. On April 21, 2012, 
the following items were sent to Lutheran World Relief for distribution 
worldwide: 59 quilts, 100 personal care kits, 50 school kits, 6 sewing kits, 
25 baby care kits and $40 cash for shipping costs. 
             

We will start the Fall LWR drive soon, and are currently collecting kit 
items. If anyone is interested in participating in this effort, please contact 
Cathy Barks, phone: 278-1461. 
 

  Attention Christian Rock Fans and State Fair Lovers!  
Join us for a night of great music by Christian artist, Toby Mac, Tenth 
Avenue North and Jamie Grace at the State Fair Grandstand on August 
9th at 8:00 p.m. Tickets are $32.00.  Please contact Cherie Rissman at  
270-0278 or cherierissman@gmail.com 
 

Finance Report ï June Results 
Financial results for June YTD are as follows: 

 Offerings ï Actual $226,280, Budget $232,095 

 Other Income ï Actual $6,824, Budget $8,122 

 Expenses ï Actual $226,609, Budget $240,243 

 Net activity ï Actual $6,495, Budget ($25) 
 

Actual net activity was favorable to budget. Pledged, unpledged and 
Easter offerings are below budget. This negative variance was offset by a 
favorable expense variance. This variance was the result of certain 
expense activity that was budgeted but the actual expense has yet to 
occur. Additionally, savings was achieved due to lack of the Music 
Director position for a portion of the year.  
 

                 Celebrations         
Join Carl and Vivian Feilmann as they celebrate their 60th wedding 
anniversary with an open house in Grace Hall on Sunday, August 12, 
from 2:00ï4:00 p.m. If you are unable to attend and would like to send 
your wishes,  send your card to:  8211 Sutton Dr., Des Moines, IA 50322.  
 
 
Marvin and Lorna Johns will celebrate significant birthdays at an 
event on Sunday, August 19, at Grace Lutheran Church. A service of 
thanksgiving will begin at 2:00 p.m. in the sanctuary with reception from 
2:30-4:00 p.m. in Grace Hall. All in the Grace community are 
welcome. No invitations are being sent and the couple requests no 
gifts. 
               
            
             Grace Lutheran Church Service to Go 

Each Sunday, a team of individuals records the church service on DVD so 
that it can be viewed by home bound members as well as members of 
Grace. Copies of the service are shelved in the library on the ñNew 
Booksò shelf on the north wall. Did you miss a Sunday service during the 
summer? Did you hear a sermon you want to listen to again? Did you 
enjoy a music performance? Check out one of the DVD recordings of the 
service and you wonôt miss anything. They are dated and in order from 
the most recent up to 8-10 weeks ago. Please return in one week. 
 

 

mailto:cherierissman@gmail.com


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

              Congratulations 
Matthew and Kara Jordahl are the parents of a new baby 
boy, Henry Owen. Henry was born on July 9 at 3:20 p.m. 
and weighed 6 lbs 15 oz. Proud grandparents are  
Howard and Alice Kulzer. 

 
Coming soon to Graceé. 
Celebration Sunday will kick off the program year on 

September 9 with a 9:00 a.m. worship service followed by 
good food and fun.  Thank you to the Social Ministry 
Committee who will be serving the meal and dessert.  
Please note that we still need committees to help with the 
following:  setting up/decorating, fun activities, and cleaning 
up/tearing down.  If you can help in any of these ways, 
please contact Stephanie Johnson.  

Many hands make light work. 
Join the fun! 

 
Super Wednesday will be starting on September 12.  

Stay tuned for schedule details in next monthôs newsletter. 
 

The photo wall will be ready in the fall.  Thanks 

to all who have submitted photos or who had their pictures 
taken.  The next photo date will be after summer, but if you 
havenôt submitted a photo yet, but have a vacation picture 
to share, donôt hesitate to send it in with names included.  
Keep your eyes peeled for a fun display being prepared by 
a number of volunteers. 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

                               
                               Debt Reduction Campaign 

Recently, you should have received in the mail a letter detailing a debt reduction campaign that is 
currently underway with a goal of raising $100,000 to reduce the principal on our outstanding debt. 
 

This debt reduction campaign will occur as two separate events, one in 2012 and another in 2017 when 
the current mortgage note matures and will need to be renewed. 
 

Positive outcomes of the campaign are twofold, 1) any reduction in principal will accelerate the debt 
retirement timeline and reduce the interest expense; and 2) once the debt is retired, those resources 
currently budgeted towards debt reduction can be redeployed to other avenues of serving our mission. 
 

The debt reduction campaign is different from the annual stewardship campaign. In the annual 
stewardship campaign, our gifts provide the means to serve our mission on a daily basis and the source 
of these gifts is typically from our income of that particular year. In a debt reduction campaign, we are 
giving towards an asset that serves our mission and thus one should consider any gift coming more from 
oneôs accumulated assets. 
 

We are asking for a single commitment and that this commitment is fulfilled in the year of the campaign 
versus a multiyear pledge. We ask that you prayerfully consider your gift for this initial campaign. We are 
not asking for a commitment to the 2017 campaign at this time but wanted to inform you of its planned 
occurrence. 
 

We are planning an information forum on August 12
th

 after the church service for those who desire more 
information. If you did not receive a letter or wish to discuss this campaign in further, please contact a 
member of the Debt Reduction Committee ï Kevin Krause, Gary Nehmer & Max Palmer. 

 
 

             August Anniversaries 

 
August 1 Stuart & Martha Mitchell 
            4  Howard & Alice Kulzer 
            4  Paul & Melissa Kallenbach 
            7  Ryan & Rachel Bigg 
            8  Kent & Angela Weaver 
            9  Carl & Vivian Feilmann 
          11  Donald & Bonnie Swanson 
          12  John & Sharon Schwemler 
          13  James & Sherry Merkwan 
          13  Gary & Marion Nehmer 
          13  Dennis & Patricia Rehder 
          14  Ralf & Inga Hoifeldt  
          14  Lathrop & Sally Preston 
          15  Chris & MeLissa Lawson  
          15  Sean & Melinda Stickrod  
          16  Dale & Pat Bordt 
          16  Virgil & Gayle Olson 
          16  John & Carol Rudisill 
          19  Kenneth & Eleanor Carlson  
          19  Robert & Sheryl Sauerman 
          21  Ernest & Cheryl Weatherington    
          25  Scott & Julie Honsey 
          25  Bruce Mumm & Christie Rosheim 
          26  Gary & Sharyn Nelson 
          26  Jerry & Diane Westercamp 
          29  Norman & Lenora Iverson 
          30  Joshua & Kristene Shortell 
          31  Kurt & Kathy Bowermaster 
          31  Martin & Kari Dostalik  
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
    
                                
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 

                   Stewardship Thoughts 
We have all wished there was an easy way to achieve 
great things. 
 

One day I heard a young girl and boy saying they 
wished they could catch one of the big bass or blue 
gills their dad had stocked in the farm pond several 
years earlier. Their dad told them they couldn't catch 
fish with wishes. They would have to go fishing. That 
was both an exciting and scary idea for them. Their dad 
told them he would write grandpa and ask him to bring 
some fishing equipment and they would have to collect 
worms for bait. 
 

After some weeks, grandpa came with his fishing gear. 
The children had done their part. They already had a 
can of worms. They all got into the boat and rowed to 
the swimming platform. Each of the children had a  pole 
and grandpa taught them how to bait their hook. They 
threw their lines into the water and immediately their 
bobbers disappeared and their rods bent almost 
double. They were excited and scared, but with some 
help, they each caught several large blue gills which 
they proudly took home to show mom and grandma. It 
was a great day for all. They remembered what their 
dad had told them, you can't catch fish by wishing. 

 
That's the way with becoming a good steward. Wishing 
won't do it. Get yourself in gear to do whatever God is 
asking you to do. Wishing won't do it. Jesus says to all 
of us, "Follow me" and I will teach you to be a good 
steward and a blessing to others. 
 

If you would like to explore ways you can use your 
abilities to become better stewards, contact the 
Stewardship Committee: Leonard Larsen, Kevin 
Krause, Jay Wangerin, or Rev. Doug Johnson. Also 
you can call Stephanie Johnson at the church office, 
276-6873, to discuss your area of interest. 
 

  
        Luther Park Auxiliary 
       2012 Ice Cream Social 

Sunday, August 5th 2:30- 4:30 p.m. 
Luther Park Community Center 

1555 Hull Ave. 
   Free-Will Offering for: 

Ice Cream  ǅ  Brownie Sundaes ǅ  Pie 
Sugar Free Items ǅ Coffee ǅ Cake ǅ Ice Tea 

Proceeds will go toward new patio furniture for 
courtyard area at Luther Park Apartments. 

Supplemental funds provided by the 
Two Rivers Chapter of Thrivent Financial 

for Lutherans. 

Lutheran Lakeside Camp comes to 
Bread of Life Church during August 13-16 

Lutheran Lakeside Camp has received a grant to offer a 
week of day camp programming at Bread of Life this 
summer.  Bread of Life children, teens, and adults 
participated in Graceôs 2010 VBS program, and we had an 
amazing experience together.  Now we have the opportunity 
to help make their program a rousing success as well.  
Lutheran Lakeside has asked Grace to help with providing 
snacks and lunches.  More details are soon to come, but if 
you are interested in helping, please contact Stephanie 
Johnson. 
 

 
Grace Giving Garden  

Have you seen the new birdhouses, crosses, vegetable 
signs and flower decorations in the Garden? The VBS kids 
did a beautiful job. Julie Honsey sealed them (thank you to 
whoever dropped off the spray shellac!) so they will last for 
years. Since the weather has been so cooperative in drying 
out the moist treated fence panels, we may try to paint 
some this fall during Rally day, so start thinking about how 
you would like to design your fence post. Michelle Voelker 
saw a really cool multicolored fence in Maine, so weôre 
really excited about how this is going to turn out! 
  
The hot weather has been harsh on our little garden ï our 
beans, eggplant, melons, and pumpkins didnôt survive and 
our corn is a bit stunted but we still have tomatoes, 
cucumbers, zucchini, onions, and some herbs. These will 
produce well for us if we have consistent watering ï you can 
sign up to help at Volunteer Central. The building spigot 
next to the air conditioner is now working (thanks once 
again to those fabulous Willing Workers), and we now have 
a sprinkler just inside the gate. You could even give a 
section of garden a good soak during the Saturday service, 
or a Tuesday night meeting. 
  
Thank you so much to the Nehmers, Shifflers, Rissmans, 
and Julie Honsey for watering this past month, and thank 
you to Joyce Lewis for the hoe! 
  
Remember ï if you have extra produce from your own 
garden, bring it to the Gathering Hall to share, and weôll take 
any leftovers to the Food Pantry. 
 

A reminder... 
If you are hospitalized, please call the church office 
yourself or ask a family member to call. The hospitals 
do not notify the church of emergency room or 
outpatient visits and they don't always notify us when 
you are admitted as a patient.    

            Grace Church Office ï 276-6873 



 
 

     ñThis was the best day of my life!ò  ñWhy donôt you do this everyday?  Iôm going to miss it.ò  Those are the sentiments 
spoken by Abel and Julio on the last day of VBS and we send them out to you, the people of Grace who provided for them 
the ñbest dayò of their life and a time that they will miss and remember always.  The budget for VBS for 2012 was $4,000 
and with that money 51 adult and teen volunteers were able to provide a week of Christian fellowship for 81 kids, 
preschool during the morning hours of the week of June 11-16, and kindergarten through 5

th
 grade during the hours of 

8:30 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. two weeks following.  Of those 81 kids 31% were members of Grace and 69% were nonmembers 
with most of the nonmembers having attended in years past.    
 
No matter what language we say it in, a world of thanks goes out to all those who made this yearôs VBS program possible.  
Operation Overboard was able to set sail only because of the many volunteers and snack donors who were involved.  
Your prayerful support, onsite help, and behind the scenes generosity made this summer a journey to remember as we 
dared to go deep with God.  In hopes of not having left someone out, we say thank you to all the teen and adult volunteers 
and snack donors.  Check out additional photos on our website as well! 
 
Carolyn Andersen 
Heather Ashton 
Kaylee Barker 
Cathy Barks 
Fran Best 
Courtney Brandsfield 
Karri Brandsfield 
McKenzie Carney 
Susanne Carney 
Ivy Cochran-Ekstrand 
Leslie Denton 
Tammy Denton 
Adam Dostalik 
Haley Dostalik 
Kari Dostalik 
Camile Erickson 
John Farver 
Demarius Fisher 
Beth Flannery 
Jonathan Fry 
Lori Fry 
Connie Heuton 
Jackie Holmes 
Stacie Holst 
Julie Honsey 
Norm Iverson 
Diane Jessen 
Dick Johansen 
Mary Johansen 
Lorna Johns 
Joanne Johnson 
Melissa Kallenbach 
Paul Kallenbach 
Sherry Kocek 
Alice Kulzer 
Delores Larsen 
MeLissa Lawson 
Payton Lawson 

Joyce Lewis 
Sherry Madison 
Kelley Marks 
MaryJo McCleary 
Kristin Medhurst 
Kyler Medhurst 
Jim Merkwan 
Riley Mortenson 
Virginia Naney 
Loree Nelson 
Sharon Nelson 
Charlotte Nielsen 
Lynn Niemuth 
Marilyn Nizzi 
Tanner Peeler 
Gail Peterson 
Gladys Peterson 
Tanner Peterson 
Barb Powers 
Pat Rehder 
Jane Ridnour 
Angela Ringgenberg 
Helen Ringgenberg 
Megan Riordan 
Molly Riordan 
Cherie Rissman 
Jessie Rissman 
Jon Rissman 
Nely Ruiz 
Kate Schaller 
Ardis Schmelzer 
Corey Schmidt 
Jenie Schmidt 
Pastor Mike Schmidt 
Mindy Scholten 
Becky Selander 
Lois Slye 
Stacy Speck 

Rita Stackhouse 
Terin Stanfley 
Barb Tussing 
Kathleen Uehling 
Natasha Voelker 
Deanna Weber 
Ellen Wonderlin 
Hilary Woodhouse 
Carol Woodruff 
Barb Zimany 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
  
 

     Itôs fun to serve! 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 Creativity with cookies 
 
 

 

 



Elementary week divers had fun withéé 
                            Ocho and the Dive Chiefé 
     wild and wacky scienceé..     

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     
 
 
 

food service projects for Hope Ministries and Family Nighté. 

 
 
 
a magic showé.    lots of friendsé. 

 
and volunteers. 
 

 



 

Preschool divers had fun, too!  Weé. 
 
became creative in arté        sang and dancedé 
 

 
 
enjoyed our friendsé         and loved our volunteers. 

 
 

 
 
 
    
  
            
 
 
 
 
 
 
      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

SEE YOU NEXT YEAR! 
 

 


